
 

 

Bulletin 11  
 

Raleigh & Admirals Academies  
 

  Pupil Leadership  ð A Principalõs view 

 

With the summer holidays and our Ofsted inspection well and truly behind us 

we have begun the academic year looking  firmly forward as our journey of 

school improvement continues. There has been  lots of work going on in the 

background as the staff here are working hard to keep developing and 

enriching our curriculum offer, ensuring that the children enjoy their learning 

and remain on  board with the learning process.  

Internal monitoring of our performance is an important element of how we 

track our improvements and decide upon our next steps. This is predominately 

the role of a teacher or a subject leader, or the Academy Senior Leadership 

Team (SLT). However, given our  recent success in involving the entire pupil 

community  in sharing their views on aspects of Academy performance, we 

have decided to use the skills of our Pupil Leadership Team (PLT) to observe 

lessons and report back to staff on their findings. Their first area for monitoring 

was to look carefully at behaviour within the classroom setting.  

òPupils actively  make  their school a  special place  to learn.  They share  ideas  for 

developing the  school  with  regular  pupil - led  assemblies. All pupils,  including  for those  

pupils with  special educational needs and/or disabilities  (SEND), know  that staff value  

their opinion and  voice,ó (Ofsted, June õ24) 

The ten members of our PLT were tasked to visit classrooms and observe 

various aspects of pupil behaviour that are  deem ed  important to support a 

positive classroom environment. From their  observations , the PLT produced 

reports that gave the following headlines:  

Our lead pupils then fed  back  their finding s to the school  through an 

assembly, where they also shared their recommendations on what all children 

can do to improve. The fact that our pupils are feeding back to their peers is a 

very very strong improvement tool, and it is clear that many children are 

taking a great deal of responsibility for their own behaviour and their 

approaches to learning. Disruption to teaching and learning is a rare thing at 

Raleigh and Admirals, but the fact that our pupils recognise where and when 

it happens and what they can do to stop it means that our entire school 

community is clearly on the same page!  

It's been a very long half -term for the children, so I do 

hope that they are able to enjoy a restful half -term 

holiday.  T hank you for your ongoing  support .  

Greg Sadler, Executive Princip al   

 

Upcoming Term Dates  

2024/25  

Mon  4th Nov  ô24 

Autumn õ24 half -term 2  begins  

   Friday 20th Dec  ô24 

   End of Autumn  Term ô24 

Tuesday 7 th January ô25 

Spring term õ25 begins 

 

Our Academy Improvement 

Priorities for 2024/2 5 

Leadership at all levels within the 

Academies secures sustained 

improvement in the delivery of the 

curriculum   

Across the Academies, outcomes for 

all pupils demonstrate a sustainable & 

improving trend   

Continue to embed high quality 

teaching & learning, ensuring that 

assessment in all subjects informs  

curriculum delivery   
Continue to embed a  high standard of 

pupil welfare which promotes pupil 

independence and responsibility  

Farewell Mrs Hazeldine  

Sadly we say farewell and 

thankyou to Mrs Hazeldine, 

who left us at the beginning 

of the Autumn term. We 

wish her all the very best for 

the future and thank her for 

all of her work in supporting 

the children of Raleigh  and 

Admirals  Academy.  
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       Curriculum Timeé 

    Year 6 History  

Our Year 6 children have been learning about the life story of 

Susannah Holmes and Henry Kable in our History lessons. We visited 

the Guildhall - where the couple were actually trialled - for our trip 

this term, to watch a theatrical show about their life story. The 

children enjoyed getting involved with some of the props during 

the show and watching the story come to life after learning about 

it in their history lessons. Also, the children 

enjoyed a question -and -answer session 

with the actors, who were als o Historians, 

where they asked a number of historically relevant questions. This 

helped them in their next History lesson, where they wrote letters 

as if they were Susannah or Henry. Overall, the trip was a 

success,  and we are now looking forward to sharing these letters 

with the Guildhall, Thetford.  

òEducational experiences  beyond  the  classroom enable pupils  to make  

sense of the ir world . Carefully chosen  activities  enrich  the  taught  curriculum 

well.  For example,  through links  to Thetford  Guildhall Heritage,  pupils  develop  

a strong sense of community. ó (Ofsted, June õ24) 

Year 4 Geography  

This term in Year 4 Geography we have focussed on Spatial Sense and understanding our 

local area. We learnt about the key features of Thetford as well as its history, discovering 

how much it has changed over the years. To end this topic, we spent the after noon 

creating 3D models of Thetford's key features , such as  The Ancient House Museum, The 

marketplace, The train and bus station and The Little Ouse River.   
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Year 2 Science  

This half term, Year 2 ha s been studying 

the human body and all the different 

systems that operate within our body and 

help keep us alive. The children explored 

the skeletal system , where we discovered 

that our skeletons give our bod ies shape, 

protect vital organs , and help us move. We worked as 

scientists, spending some time exploring the digestive system and creat ing  

our own models to represent the different parts. It was fascinating to see how 

this system breaks down and sorts out all the 

food we eat. We also reflected upon the need 

for good personal hygiene, such as washing 

hands, to limit the spread of harmful bacteria 

and the importance of maintaining healthy 

lifestyles to  keep our bodies healthy, such as 

drinking water, eating fruit and exercising.  

 

Year 5 Design & Technology  
Year 5 rose to the challenge set on their DT Day 

to design, make and evaluate a cam  toy. They 

learnt that the cam  

mechanism was included in 

a book called 'The Book of 

Knowledge of Ingenious 

Devices', written in 1206 

during the Golden Age of Islam, which links to their current 

History topic. They had very imaginative design ideas, 

persevered when things didn't always go according to 

plan, and worked well with one another to help solve problems  together. The 

children were very honest when evaluating their final designs and knew how 

they could improve their mechanisms if they were to do the task again. We 

definitely have some future engineers in the year group!  
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Year 1  Physical Education  - Orienteering  

Year 1 went on a trip to Redcastle school. When we arrived,  

we got into our 6 teams. We were led by adults and some very 

helpful Redcastl e Year 6 pupils . We then had a map of 

Redcastle school and had to find the right numbers to get to 

the clues. We then had to answer the questions to get the letter. The letters 

then made the word Orienteering. We had a great time exploring the grounds 

of Redcastle School , which were very big! We had some very tired legs on the 

way home.  

 

 

Year 3 - Science  

In Year 3 , we have been exploring Forces and Magnets, investigating the 

strength of magnetism and identifying where magnetic fields are. At the end 

of the unit, we mind -mapped all  our knowledge using our new Science 

journals.  The practical element of the Science lessons enabled the children to 

retain new knowledge and use it very quickly when responding to teacher 

lesson Q&A sessions.  
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Reception ð All About Me  

Reception ha s loved starting their learning journey in 

Reception at Raleigh this half term! We have enjoyed 

getting to know each other well through our PKC 

learning theme of 'All About 

Me'. We explored the past, 

and how we have grown and 

changed since we were 

babies. We even played a 

game of guess ing  the baby using our baby photos (can you 

guess the baby  teachers?!) We explored the present, 

including what makes us unique and special, who is in our 

family, and where we live. We also explored the future, 

thinking about our aspirations for our future. 

The children came to school dressed as 

what they want ed  to be when they gr ew 

up. They spent the day talking  

about their hopes and dreams, as well as role -playing what it might 

be like! We can't wait to continue 

getting to know each other, 

celebrating our uniqueness, and 

growing our knowledge throughout Reception!   

Pupil Leadership Team (PLT)  

Our Pupil Leadership Team 

(PLT), which is made up of Year 6 pupils , have all been 

appointed and delegated their areas of responsibility. 

The PLT will be involved in Academy -wide decision -making 

to assist with  improving the Academ yõs performance , and  

they will work alongside the Senior Leadership Team . They 

will represent the Academy , engag e with parents & visitors, 

and will assist teachers in monitoring curriculum delivery . Following their submission of 

a 250-word  personal statement  outlining how they individually hold up our ARK 

values, all applicants have been awarded specific House responsibilities. 

Congratulations go to Fastnet:  Lacey Pittman , Joni Lawrence  Rockall:  Cerys Poole -

Hunt , Nico Monk  Biscay:  Maisy Dwyer , Georgie Horgan  Trafalgar:  Layla Parish , Emilia 

Struthers Head  Pupils: Sonny Cornwall , Ruby Ingram  
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